STRUCTURAL FUNDS – A BRIEF SUMMARY

One thing that most people know about the EU is that it has money for funding all sorts of things and what they want to know is how to get some of that money!

The Structural and Cohesion Funds now account for some 40% of the EU budget, about the same as CAP. In 1999 that amounted to £27.3 billion. These funds aim to reduce disparities between the poorest and richest countries (the Cohesion Funds) and between the poorest and richest regions (the Structural Funds). They also aim to support economically and socially weak sectors and population groups.

There are important changes taking place at the moment as regards the Structural Funds. For the 2000 – 2006 programme there will be only 3 Objectives or main categories and the EU applicant countries can also apply. 

There is a greater involvement of Government in setting priorities and they will be arguing for programmes rather than projects. They will have to present a Single Programme Document and argue the case for funding with the Commission, based on their figures and proposals.

Combined with other changes, there is a move to integrate Treaty policy with Action Programmes and funding. This is reflected in a growing emphasis on developing employment opportunities.

We are also seeing the revitalising of the Sustainable Cities initiative and the Greens will be supporting that, just as we are working on building the concept of sustainability into the Structural Funds themselves. This is not an easy task, given the continuing enthusiasm for a more liberal trade agenda.

Enlargement of the EU will also have an impact on the amount of money available for these Funds amongst the existing EU countries. It may be that the new London authority will have to take on the job of improving opportunities and conditions for London's more  deprived areas and people.
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